
REPORT OF THE CUSTOMER & SUPPORT SERVICES OVERVIEW AND

SCRUTINY.

Feedback from the meeting    –   26 November  2007

Recommendations:
 - none.
Actions: That John Tanner returns to the February 2008 meeting to provide feedback on the success on the council tax initiatives and year end collection rate.
               Scrutiny Support will; invite Officers from Urban Vision to attend and provide further information on attendance management at the February 2008 meeting.

               Scrutiny Support will; liaise with Martin Vickers and Cllr J Murphy to ensure members of this forum has an input into the draft Customer Access Strategy.
              
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report concerns the matters considered by C&SS Scrutiny on 26 November 2007 Issues considered were:-

· Council Tax.
· Attendance management.
BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
These can be found on SOLAR 
CONTACT OFFICER:  Karen Lucas, Senior Scrutiny Support Officer
Tel: 793 3318 email: Karen.lucas@salford.gov.uk 

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):
All

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
    
Council Tax Collection and Attendance 

                                                       Management.
DETAILS
Members Attendance

	Councillor
	Oct
	Nov
	Jan
	Feb
	Mar
	Apr

	Cllr Dawson
	√
	√
	
	
	
	

	Cllr Turner
	√
	√
	
	
	
	

	Cllr Jane Murphy
	√
	√
	
	
	
	

	Cllr Compton
	√
	
	
	
	
	

	Cllr Dobbs
	
	√
	
	
	
	

	Cllr Miller
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Cllr Cooke
	√
	
	
	
	
	


Councillor Dawson acknowledged Stan Witkowski’s resignation from being a councillor and a subsequent member of this scrutiny. Members asked that their best wishes be passed onto him.
1. Council tax.
Present - Councillors Hinds, Devine, John Tanner and Janet McGrail.
This item is not a part two item as stated on top of the report.

Bailiff collection - the collection standards are less than other authorities in Greater Manchester. However, it has been acknowledged that collection in some areas of Salford is more difficult because of the high levels of deprivation and high levels of debt.
Following a recent challenge meeting with the three companies who provide the service, it has been agreed to meet on a quarterly basis on a one to one basis to enable a greater monitoring of the service.

With regards to collection agents, Experian, reallocation of payments, using costs as a bargaining tool and committal proceedings; further feedback on these initiatives will be provided at a later date.
Bankruptcy proceedings - details have been sent through to legal services, all cases were sent warning letters and 3 out of 9 have made contact. There are 80 cases presently with legal services for placing charging orders on their properties if sold.

Access to payroll records – officers are awaiting guidance from legal services, which will be fed back to this forum.
If and when a liability order has been made, will a payroll check be made.

It was agreed that officers and lead member will provide a further update at the meeting in February 2008, along with a year end report on council tax collection rates.

2. Customer Access Strategy.

Present - John Tanner.

It is envisaged that this will be a three year strategy.

Councillor J Murphy and Martin Vickers are taking the strategy forward under ‘think efficiency’.
It was agreed that members wanted the opportunity to have an input into the draft strategy. Karen Lucas will organise accordingly.

3. Attendance Management.
Urban Vision - Members raised further questions arising from the information provided:
· Number of staff in the organisation?

· How many managers have attended training on sickness management?

· The reasons for long term sickness.

· With regards to the statement in the last paragraph ‘review meetings are often not being carried out’. Members would like to know what is being done to alleviate this problem.
· A further breakdown of attendance management figures.

It was agreed to invite officers from Urban Vision to attend the meeting in February 2008 to provide a full and detailed response.
4. Report from previous meeting.

Agreed

5. Work programme.

Agreed. To be updated from today’s meeting - Karen Lucas
6. Forward plan.

With regards to agile working proposals, Karen Lucas to determine if there are any aspects that this forum need to consider.
7. Any Other Business

None.
8. The next meeting is Monday 28 January 2008 at 2pm at the Civic Centre.

There will be a briefing for members only at 1.30pm 

Please note there will not be a meeting in December.
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